
Dear Parents,
There have been so many wonderful learning opportunities in school this week; photos to 

follow next week!
Year Five started the week with a USA day that involved lots of dressing up, craft and 

America food!
Year Six have been filming their Production ‘Pirates of the Curry Bean’- the singing and 

acting has been amazing! Well done to Mrs Smith and the Year Six team for being so 
creative in the making of this film! They have also started their Bikeability course!

Year Four have been preparing for their Cream tea afternoon by making strawberry jam, 
onion chutney and by taste-testing different options for their savoury and sweet scones!
Year Three have finished the week with an amazing Italian day that involved a pizza van, 

wearing red, white and green and generally having great fun!
A huge thank you to all staff who have worked so hard to make these amazing learning 

opportunities for our children.
The children’s annual reports have been written and I am currently proof reading them and 

they will be with you at the end of next week.
Have a lovely weekend!

B Black
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House points awarded
this week:

Greystone 651

Vinehurst 572

Priory 418

Berwick 409

Well done Greystone!

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who 
have celebrated their birthdays between: 

July 5th and July 11th  
Ellis, Tia, Elliott E, Ben W, Reggie,

Jasmine
Mrs Wilkinson, Mrs Bourne

Belated Happy Birthday to Mrs Claydon
for 2nd July!

Warning:-
It has been brought to our attention that 
some of our pupils are being offered rides 
on older children’s electric scooters.  In 

one instance this resulted in a nasty 
accident requiring first aid.  You may like 
to remind your children of the dangers of 

riding these scooters unsupervised.



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school 
this week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions 

were hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Bella – Apple
Eli – Birch

Shaan– Cherry
Evie-Mai – Fir

Edward – Maple
Isobelle S  - Oak
Keira  – Rowan

Holly  – Sycamore

Compassion  Achievement Respect  Enjoyment

Every child is known and loved.

Every child shines.

Follow Charlie Mackesy on Twitter
@charliemackesy

Congratulations to Miss Brennand
who got married last week.

We all wish Mr and Mrs Gosling 
great happiness together.



We received some very sad news this week about the death of a 
ex-pupil.

Abbie Subavarathan was a much loved, vibrant and wonderful 
member of St Andrew’s Junior School from 2011- 2015.

She is remembered with great fondness by staff for her: 
kindness, friendship to others, brilliant work ethic, pursuit of fun 

and her infectious giggle.
We have planted a rose bush in the memorial garden in memory of 
her and our thoughts and prayers are with her family and friends.

We have had two work experience 
students from Baddow High 
working with us this week. 

Christina and Milly both attended 
St Andrew’s when they were 

younger.
It has been wonderful to welcome 

them back.

Well done to Jo H, Joe C and 
Mrs Kett who received 5 stars 
for the recent Food Hygiene 

Inspection.
The inspector said that our 
dishwasher is the cleanest 

that she had ever seen!







Essex ActivAte holiday activity and food programme
This summer Essex County Council, Active Essex and 
Thurrock Council are delivering our biggest ever 
holiday activity programme which offers over 
200,000 FREE places for low income families who 
are eligible for benefits based free school meals 
over 5 weeks of the summer holiday. Essex County 
Council are also funding free places for working 
families who are struggling financially and would 
benefit from this holiday club support.

All core Essex ActivAte clubs run for at least for 
hours and include:
Fun sport and physical activity
A range of enrichment activity which might include 
arts and crafts, games, drama, music and cooking
A nutritious meal
For more information, to find your nearest club and 
get booking please click here Essex ActivAte - Active 
Essex

https://www.activeessex.org/children-young-people/essex-activate/



